CE expresses sorrow over passing of Mr
Lau Nai-keung

The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, today (November 22) expressed deep
sorrow over the passing of member of the Committee for the Basic Law Mr Lau
Nai-keung.

"Mr Lau had actively participated in public and community service for a
long time, showing his care for the country and Hong Kong, in particular in
the work on the Basic Law. He served as a member of the Basic Law
Consultative Committee before Hong Kong's return to the motherland and had
been a member of the Committee for the Basic Law of the Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region under the Standing Committee of the National People's
Congress since 2007, contributing significantly to the promotion and research
of the Basic Law.

"I am saddened by his passing. On behalf of the Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region Government, I would like to extend my deepest
condolences to his family," Mrs Lam said.
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